A monthly newsletter for the village of Rowhedge

## December 2018

# **Donyland Despatches**

Serving the village of Rowhedge

www.eastdonylandpc.co.uk

Season's Greetings to you all from EDPC

#### Your parish council:

Chairman: Cllr Phil George Vice Chair: Cllr Richard Helliwell CIIr: Anna Appleyard Peter Case CIIr: Doug Clay CIIr: CIIr: Nina Crouchman CIIr: Dave Myers

The council meets at 7pm on the 2nd Thursday of each month in the School Hall. Members of the public are welcome to attend. Minutes & agendas are available in advance on our website.

John Rowland

#### Parish Clerk:

CIIr:

#### **Nicki Matthews**

01206 729200

The Crows Nest

1 Regent Street

Rowhedge CO5 7EA

#### Contact us:

For general enquiries or to be added to our mailing list; email info@eastdonylandpc.co.uk

www.eastdonylandpc.co.uk for news & updates.

Our office is usually open 9.30 to 11.30am Monday, Wed & Friday.

### **Diary Dates:**

Usual Suspects Ye Olde Albion Sun 2 Dec

St Nicholas ARRIVES Lion Quay & St Law-rence Church Sat 8 Dec 2.45pm

Christmas Tree Festival St Lawrence Church

All day

**Crafternoon** Ye Olde Albion

Sun 9 Dec

Full Council & Maintenance St Lawrence School

Thur 13 Dec 7pm

**Christmas Lunch** Social Club

Fri 14 Dec

Sing, Say & Play Ye Olde Albion

Fri 14 Dec

Rowhedge Christmas Village hall

Tues 18 Dec 8.45pm

Children's Christmas Party Social Club

Sat 22 Dec 12.30pm

Christingle St Lawrence Church

Sun 23 Dec

Carols on the Quay Pearsons Quay

Sun 23 Dec

Midnight Service with Communion St Lawrence Church

Sun 23 Dec

## What's happening around the village?

- Congratulations to the PTA on raising over £7000 from the fireworks display, also to Under 5s for raising over £800!
- Thank you everyone who came to the bench dedication at St Lawrence Church & remembrance service on Lion Quay. A cold but still morning remembering all who served our Country.
- Our allowance of salt from ECC has arrived, as the cold weather approaches we will look to keeping pavements & paths clear for the safety of our residents.
- If you notice any maintenance issues within the village, please report them to the office.
- Well Done to Barbara Sanderson & her team for providing many villagers near and far with a delicious lunch every third Tuesday of the month. We look forward to the Village Lunch starting up again in 2019
- To advertise events with us, email in the information-if you would like something advertised on the Donyland Despatches let us know by the 15th of the month.



Office opening hours over the festive period; The office will be closed after the 19th December, till the 28th December 9.30-11.30am. Normal office hours shall resume the week beginning 31st December-Monday, Wednesday & Friday 9.30-11.30am

Thank you to Cllr Case for thesepictures





Send us an email if you would like to join our mailing list for the Friday Catch Up! info@eastdonylandpc.co.uk